Freedom of Information Act 2000 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
I am researching how the high street has been effected by e-commerce. For my research to be of a better quality I ultimately require further information, for example regarding footfall changes and the number of close store in Leicester high street. Would this be possible?
ANSWER: 
 Unfortunately we do not have much information we can provide directly, please see
 the following information that we do have.

The vacancy rate for the city centre retail core is 14.2% down from 17.3% year on year.  There is a nationwide trend towards more leisure outlets opening (restaurants, bars, cafes, ice-cream parlours) as the middle range retailers consolidate their asset portfolios.

The retailers are reporting an increase in sales but many do not have the means to record footfall.  

You could contact the management of Highcross Shopping Centre and Haymarket Shopping Centre directly to ask them for footfall information.  

The information from the retailers who sit on the city centre Retail Forum is that Click and Collect is emerging as a strong model with customers reserving purchases online but preferring to check the products (colour, style, quality, feel etc) before committing to purchase.  You could also contact John Lewis who has great success with Click and Collect in particular.

There are of course products that are suited to online sales such as CDs, DVDs and books where the customer knows exactly what they wish to purchase from whom.
The Council does not hold footfall information.  Therefore this letter acts as a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.
The legislation allows you to use the information supplied for your own personal use, or for journalistic purposes. If the information is a dataset (which does not relate to the environment), you may also use the information for commercial re-use under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance Manager
Information Governance Team

Leicester City Council
First Floor, 16 New Walk
Leicester, LE1 6UB
E-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

Your request for internal review should be submitted to the above address within 40 (forty) working days of receipt by you of this response.  Any such request received after this time will only be considered at the Council’s absolute discretion.

You may also seek independent advice from the Information Commissioner at: 

Information Commissioner's Office 

Wycliffe House 

Water Lane 

Wilmslow SK9 5AF 

Telephone: 01625 545 700 

www.informationcommissioner.gov.uk 
Please be aware that the Information Commissioner does not normally consider requests until the internal appeals process of the Council has been exhausted.  You are therefore advised to appeal to the Information Governance Manager before contacting the Commissioner.
